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Parks and Recreation Committee Meeting 
March 9, 2023 

7:00 p.m. 
 

The regular meeting of the Providence Township Parks and Recreation Committee Meeting was 
held in the township municipal office on Thursday, March 9, 2023, at 7:00 p.m.  Present were 
Township Manager Vicki Eldridge, Committee Members, Bill Musser, Chris Harnish, Brian 
Longenecker, Warren Walter, Lori Walter, and Bob Kaschak.  There were no observers. 
 
The township manager opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. Mrs. Eldridge gave an update on the 
trail corridor from Manor Township to Sadsbury Township.   
 
Mrs. Eldridge gave an update of the Quarryville Borough Police patrols at the Fairview 1 
Trailhead.  Patrols have led to three drug arrests and many warnings regarding loitering. 
 
Mrs. Eldridge reported the finishing touches should be completed on the kiosk at the East State 
Street Trailhead in the next several weeks. All the kiosks should be stained this year as time 
permits.  This is something the committee could complete. 
 
Committee member Marla Peiffer was not in attendance however did forward her research for 
the installation of cardio stations on the trail.  After reviewing this information, the committee 
members feel they could build very simple stations and save a lot of the cost. 
 
Mrs. Eldridge stated so far this year there are 3 events scheduled on the trail.  Solid Rock and 
the Swift/Smith PTOs are planning 5Ks.  WellSpan and the Lancaster County Library have added 
our trail to their “Go Outdoors” program this summer to keep kids active. 
 
Mrs. Eldridge announced the next meeting will be held on Thursday, May 11, 2023. 
 
With no other business to transact, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 


